
YSD-1 COVID-19 Response March 20, 2020 

ALL-DISTRICT BUILDINGS CLOSED AND ALL ACTIVITIES CANCELLED THROUGH APRIL 17, 2020: 

We as a District are working diligently in light of the Governor’s order to suspend in person instruction 
through April 17, 2020 to provide realistic and meaningful education and services to our students.  

All extra-curricular activities, club activities, field trips and community activities utilizing our facilities, 
have been cancelled through April 17, 2020.  

District Staff will be communicated via email on work plans. 

FOOD SERVICE UPDATE: 

On Monday, March 23rd, 2020 and through the duration of the Governor’s order (April 17th, 2020) we 
will be providing meals to all children 18 and under and all YSD-1 students.  All children are eligible for 
meals regardless of free and reduced lunch status.  We are offering pick up of meals in two locations:  

Yuma Middle School, in the south kitchen delivery loop and in Eckley at 401 S. Main Street.  

Bagged food will be provided Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays from 9:00 am to 11:00am.  Each bag 
will include a breakfast and lunch for that day as well as an additional breakfast and lunch for the next 
day. 

If you live out of town and are unable to come to a pick up site, please call  970 630-2299 to see if we 
can help. 

We ask that everyone remain in your vehicle when you arrive to the food service staff member. State 
how many children in your household and we will hand out bags to you directly in your vehicle. 

INSTRUCTIONAL UPDATE: 

District staff will be working next week to finalize plans for instructional delivery.   Our staff will work to 
support families within this new, but temporary, instructional model.   

We are working on plans to return school supplies, textbooks, etc. to students who will be needing them 
for ongoing instruction and working to ensure all families have access to the internet and devices to 
support learning at every level.  Families can expect more information posted next week as we move 
forward with our plans. 

We do have internet hot spots and devices available for families who do not have that access.  We will 
be working on request and distribution systems for those items next week as well. 

ONGOING UPDATES: 

Please check in to the district website frequently for updates.  That will be the primary location for new 
information to be posted.  We thank you for your patience and flexibility as we adjust for these ever 
changing requirements. 

 


